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.(gavel). . Aloha and good evening. The Planning
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA:
Committee meeting will come to order. The Chair would like to request that for all of us
here in the hall tonight that if you have any devices that make sounds if you would
disable them throughout the proceeding of this meeting, tonight. I'd be appreciative and
thank you very much.

The Chair would like to begin by introducing the Committee Members that are here
tonight. I'm going, to start from my very far left and that would be
Councilmember Michael Victorino. Aloha.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Good evening, everyone.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Next to him is Councilmember Bill Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Aloha. Good evening.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: And then we have next to him Councilmember Wayne Nishiki.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Good evening.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: And next to him is Councilmember Gladys Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Hi, everybody.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA:
And then immediately next to me is
Councilmember Michael Vic...Victorino, sorry, Mo...Molina, Michael Molina. Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: I'll take that as a compliment.
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CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: .(chuckles). At this time, the other Council Member of
the Committee that's not with us tonight is Councilmember Jo Anne Johnson and she is
the Vice-Chair of this Planning Committee. And she is excused tonight. And then two of
the Members that are non-voting Members that are not here but I understand that
Member Pontanilla will be joining us as a non-voting Member. So, he is on his way.
And the other Member would be the Council Chair Danny Mateo who is a non-voting
Member.
.

So, we have with us tonight from. . .let me start with the Department of Planning. We
have Director Jeff Hunt with us. Okay. And then next to him to his left is John Summers
who is the Program Planning Administrator for Long Range Division. And then next to
John is Dave Michaelson who is a Planner for Long Range Division. Welcome,
Department of Planning. And I'll take an opportunity to introduce our Staff, seated next
to Jeff on his right is our Legislative Analyst and Attorney, Mr. David Raatz. And next
to David to his right is our Committee Secretary, Clarita Balala. And then assisting us
tonight is also the head of the Secretary Department, Jo-Ann Sato. Yeah.
Let's see, let's see. Tonight we're going to accept public testimony in a few moments.
Before we begin if you would like to testify tonight and you haven't done so please see
Jo-Ann here at the front table so that you can fill out a...one of our sheets for testifying.
We' re going, to limit our testimony to three minutes per person. The Chair would like
you to, as you come up to the mic here to testify, to state your name and for the record
and to include who you are representing.

'TEM NO. 2 GENERAL PLAN UPDATE (C.C. No. 07 54)
-

CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Let me begin by saying that tonight we're going to be
looking at PC. . .Item PC-2, which is the General Plan Update. As it's been established
in Chapter 2.80B of the Maui County Code, the first part of the County's decennial
General Plan Update is the Countywide Policy Plan. The Planning Committee finished
its work on that document late last year and the full Council is conducting a public
hearing on the Countywide Policy Plan on this Friday. Okay.
The meeting task for the Planning Committee is to review the draft Maui Island Plan and
the document that follows the Countywide Policy Plan in the General Plan Update
pursuant to Chapter 2.80B. The Planning Director transmitted the Maui Island Plan with
comments and recommendations from the Maui General Plan Advisory Committee and
the Maui Planning Commission on October 16' 1 ' of last year.
In addition, the Planning Director submitted a binder last month that is referenced in
tonight's agenda as the draft consolidated Maui Island Plan. This binder with a brown
cover is what we'll be working to review and revise throughout the deliberations of the
Maui Island Plan, so.
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The Council needs to enact the Maui Island Plan by ordinance by October 18, 2010.
Tonight's meeting provides an opportunity for the Department of Planning to give the
Committee an overview of the draft Maui Island Plan for the Paia/Ilaiku community. No
legislative actions will be taken tonight. Okay.
So, Chapter 2.80B establishes five mandatory components of the Maui Island Plan. One
is an island-wide land use strategy; two, a water element; three, a nearshore ecosystem
element; four, an implementation program; and five, milestones. So, the Planning
Committee is accepting testimony throughout Maui this month with its intention of
starting to take votes in our deliberations beginning next, next month. Okay.
So before I ask the Planning Department to present an overview of the draft Maui Island
Plan for you here tonight in Haiku, I will accept public, public testimony. So, Members,
without any objection then the Committee will accept public testimony.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, then, again, each of you will have three minutes to
testify and if you would come to the mic here, state your name and who you represent for
the record. Yeah, just a correction. We actually had the public hearing this past Friday
for the Maui Island...the, the General Policy Plan. Okay, so, I'm making a correction in,
in my earlier statement. Okay.
MR. RAATZ: And Mr. Chair, just for the record the Countywide Policy Plan bill will be heard
on first reading this coming Tuesday, a week from tonight, January, January 26. It will
be at 9:00 a.m. in the Council Chamber, first reading of the Countywide Policy Plan.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Is that Monday or Tuesday?
MR. RAATZ: Tuesday.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Tuesday. Okay. So just an update so we're now, have
conducted the public hearing on the General Policy Plan this last Friday at the Council
following the Council meeting and then we're going to have first reading, as, as David
has indicated, on the General...Maui County General Policy Plan. And that is scheduled
for Tuesday, January 26, at the Council Chambers. Okay, at 9:00 a.m. Okay.
So, if we may then begin with our public testimony. The, the first person to testify is
Vicki Schulte to be followed by Mark Sheehan.

.BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY.. .
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MS. SCHULTE: Good evening, Honorable Council Members, Committee Members, and Staff.
Thank you for giving up your evening to hear public testimony on these matters. My
name is Vicki Schulte. I represent myself and my husband, Dan Schulte. I was born in
1958. In 2038, 1 will be 80. Now while I can surf the North Shore for two hours in big
surf now, I'm pretty sure I won't be able to clean my own house when I'm 80. Thus, I'm
very interested in this senior housing opportunity on the island but very specifically
Upcountry. Dan and I have two acres. We make payments. We have a lovely home
there. The only way we can stay in that home at the age of 80-plus is if we spend
upwards of $1 million to build two condo units to share with two other couples so that we
have three families living in that residence sharing the necessary services that we need to
be able to access at our old age. And believe it or not at 51 years old I do see
. ..(inaudible).. I've talked to my friends about it. I've written to couples who want to
live in that kind of community. But the reality is, it probably won't happen, and at some
point Dan and I who have lived here for most of our adult life, will have to move into
senior housing, and I can think of nothing better than to have an opportunity to be able to
just ride up to Makawao and live in the senior housing up there. But wait, there's a
problem. There's a multi-year waiting list for senior housing. I am in strong support of
the plan right now being offered for the urban growth boundaries to be allowed to extend,
you know, Piiholo South Project, because my husband and 1 will become the first on that
list for an opportunity to be able to have the housing, and more importantly, the shared
resources and services the elder needs to live as independently as possible. Because
certainly we will not be able to live on two acres and maintain it and afford these services
for ourselves. Thank you for your time.
.

CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Thank you. Members, any question for the testifier? Okay.
Seeing none, thank you, Vicki. Mark Sheehan and Mark will be followed by
Irene Bowie.
MR. SHEEHAN: Good evening, Council Members. Hi, my name is Mark Sheehan. I live in
Haiku. I've been a resident of the North Shore for 30 years. I want to speak to two
issues. I'd like to second the remarks of, of Vicki Schulte. I'm a whole lot closer to that
80-year thing and I'll be 75 this year and I have a 14-acre organic farm and I don't think
I'm going to be able to maintain it for more than another five to ten years. So, the idea of
senior housing especially with design so that you can have walking and hiking trails, I, I
want to recommend that that be included in the Makawao urban area. I think it's a
natural in-fill for people who want to have seniors who want to have an urban setting and
don't want to go to a, a facility like Kalama Heights, want to be able to walk to a, a town,
and Makawao is a town that I have worked in and lived in for all these years. So, I like
the idea of having some place to move when I sell my farm and am no longer able to
maintain the work of that farm.
I've also been a life-long, well for the last 35 years, I've been and used Baldwin Beach
Park frequently, and I want to recommend that you urge and follow the community plan
and support all the maps that set aside Baldwin Beach, the dunes behind the golf course,
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and the land between Baldwin Beach and the youth center as park and open space. Every
one of the three maps support this as well as the expansion of Hookipa Park. I visit the
beach just about every day. It's a treasure for Upcountry families. There are times when
I've been there in the last couple of months where you...there are hundreds and
hundreds of cars there and you can't even find a place to park. And so it is a widely used
facility and the dunes protect burials so I'm opposed to any further development of those
dunes. Its reefs help the local families and are home to hundreds of sea creatures. And
its waters are of a challenging waves and protected swimming areas.
Baldwin Beach is also faced with serious erosion problems. I'm sure you are well aware
of that. Over time we need to plan to let more beach park activities move mauka. We
also need to keep the muddy storm waters from running into the ocean. If you've ever
been down there after a storm you know that that's a serious issue.
If you look at the GPAC map, map NI it shows a green area from Kailua Gulch towards
Paia Town just mauka of the I-Tana Highway. We need to keep this mauka area as a
protective zone for the upslope drainage. The other two maps don't show this protective
zone but it is important. The land can stay in Ag as long it needs to but if A&B's plans
change it needs to be clear that this area is a natural place to be used to absorb storm
water and not to build more houses. Please adopt the maps that have the safeguard built
in.
And I also want make it the point that sonic of the wording in the GPAC plan uses the
language of "prohibit" and "shall" and then the version that you have before you there's
some of that language that has been weakened. I think we need strong language to make
sure that the guidelines that have been developed by all, all the years of work that went in
there are respected, because many in the past, many of our issues have no strong
protection. So, I want to encourage strong language. Thank you.
MR. RAATZ: Three minutes.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Chair?
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Members, questions'? Okay. Mark, we have a question.
Councilmember Medeiros'?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Yes, good evening.
MR. SHEEHAN: Good evening.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Good evening. Thank you for your, your testimony for
being here. I just wanted to ask you regarding the Upcountry senior housing. Are you
looking for fee simple ownership, leasehold, or rentals? Or you're looking for any of the
above?
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MR. SHEEHAN: It could be leasehold or, or fee simple. What I'm looking for is a well
thought-out design that is tied into a, a community that and that has white bicycle trails
and walking and hiking trails so I don't have to be out on the roads and that would have
facilities so that I can stay healthy and well. I've also wanted to talk to the developers
about having permaculture so that, yeah, so that when I walk outside I can have bananas
and papayas and fruit that, that I know is grown organically and can help support people.
I think we're going to need to really spend a lot more attention to growing our own food
here and because that's a serious financial issue. And so, I want a, a conscious design
here and I, I would prefer fee simple, but if were leasehold I can work with that as well.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay, thank you for your testimony. And I wanted to ask
the previous testifier the same question but she dashed out but thank you. Mahalo,
Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Members, any other questions? Okay, seeing none, then Irene
Bowie and Irene will be followed Susan Nell.
MS. BOWIE: Aloha, Chair, and Council Members, and PlanninL Department. My name is
Irene Bowie. I'm the Executive Director for Maui Tomorrow Foundation. The Council
will be considering three sets of maps for the Haiku/Paia area and each version is a bit
different. The GPAC map provides for around 100 newly entitled, 400 newly entitled
units in the Paia area and another 120 units in the new town at Hamakuapoko.
,

The Planning Commission version provides for around 400 newly entitled units in the
Paia area and includes a 50-acre section of development along the crowded Hana
Highway in Kuau but no development in Hamakuapoko. The Director's version includes
around 200 newly entitled units in Paia and concentrates these around existing
neighborhoods along Baldwin Avenue. Development areas in Kuau and Hamakuapoko
arc not included.
Maui Tomorrow supports the Director's version of this map, map N2 because it
consolidates growth where there are existing infrastructure services, keeps Paia a
walkable town where residents can easily access and support local businesses and avoids
putting more direct traffic on the gridlocked Hana Highway. Maui Tomorrow also
supports the proposed open space and park areas shown on maps NI and N2 in the
existing Baldwin Beach area, but we also strongly support GPAC's NI map as was
mentioned earlier showing the larger flood plains setback area shown in the darker green
across from Baldwin Beach Park.
Baldwin Beach is extremely popular but every time there's a substantial rainstorm the
beach must be closed due to runoff from Kailua Gulch. Kailua Gulch begins high on the
slopes of Haleakala and carries drainage from subdivisions in Makawao, Pukalani, and
future subdivisions in Haliimaile as well as runoff from HC&S fields in Spreckelsville.
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The area between Kailua Gulch and the new Pala parking lot is in the FEMA flood zone
leaving a natural buffer in this entire area as pictured on GPAC's map would not disrupt
any agricultural operations but would allow native space for eventual diversion of waters
from Kailua Gulch into a drainage basin or natural wetlands. This idea is consistent with
sound planning principles listed in the Policy section of this plan. Our maps should
reflect our policies and if we're committed to preventing non-point source pollution in
our ocean waters we need to create viable places for runoff to be safely stored and
absorbed as well as avoiding future development in a flood prone areas. A buffer zone
along Kailua Gulch would also provide protection for the Kailua heiau, an important
cultural site located on the boundary of two ancient districts. These suggestions come
from listening to Maui's North Shore residents over many years and we hope you'll
consider these suggestions. Thank you.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Thank you. Members, questions? Okay, seeing none, thank
you. Susan Nell? Susan Nell? Okay, Susan's not here. Shireen Rosado? Shircen?
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: . .(inaudible).
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Ilermine Harman? Or is that, okay. Okay, Susan Nell.
Okay. Susan will be followed by Shireen Rosado.
MS. NELL: Hi, Gladys. You know my name and I'm just here to represent the working force of
the North Shore one more time. And my boss asked us to come because she said if we
cared about our jobs that we should be supportive of this whole endeavor here. So, I'm
asking you folks genuinely to think this over. You know, 1 have a daughter and this is
my whole life. This is my whole livelihood, this one job that I have, and 1 actually like
my work and the place that I live. So, I really think that if you folks would be
considerate that it would be very wise decision on your behalf. So, that's all I have to
say. Mahalo.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAIIALA: Okay, thank you. Susan, we have some questions for you. Go
ahead, Member Victorino followed by Member Balsa.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: The question I have for you is first of all what do you do?
MS. NELL: Oh, I do, I do the maintenance for the, for vacation, not a vacation rental but it's.. .1
maintain the swimming pools and the grounds and sometimes I do cleaning. And, yeah,
it's a fulltime job for me.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, when you say, is it a B&B or a TVR or, or longterm rental?
MS. NELL: We haven't, we haven't classified it yet because actually the owner is looking for a
Special Use Permit.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
MS. NELL: Yes. So...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, and, and, and I guess the question I have for you is
your boss asked you to come because it would preserve your job?
MS. NELL: Yes, she said if I cared about my job that it would be in my hest interest to come
and speak for the people that do our kind of work.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, okay, okay, I'll leave it at that. Gladys may have a
better question for you. Thank.
MS. NELL: ...(inaudible)...yes.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Member Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Yes, thank you very much, Susan, for being here tonight.
MS. NELL: You're welcome.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: I think that there may be an assumption that people know what
you do or, or the industry you represent and not everyone does.
MS. NELL: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: But I think that what you were trying to tell us is that in the
General Plan you'd like to see support for vacation rentals, B&Bs, and for alternative
accommodations. Is that what, what the message is?
MS. NELL: Well, yes, I think that you know some people come here and they really like to have
a, a, a real experience of, of Hawaii and that's where we come in because, you know,
where I work it's an absolutely beautiful setup and people fall in love with it when they
come and they do transform. And so, I think that's important to have that available, not
just the resort, another hotel for them to check into, you know, so. Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Okay, thank you very much. I think that clarifies it. Thank you.
MS. NELL: Okay. All pau? Okay, mahalo.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Thank you, Susan. Shireen Rosado and she'll he followed by
Hermi Ile Harman.
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MS. ROSADO: Aloha, everyone, good evening. Hello, I'm actually representing the, the North
Shore job that I've had for 20 years and I'm going to be sad to see it shut down. I would
like it to stay open so I could keep on working and, you know, making sure that I make it
here in Hawaii. If not, I'll have to move away. I've lived here for the past 27 years on
the North Shore and just want you guys to keep in mind that this is my livelihood and if
you shut it down that means I'll be out of a job and have to wander like off this island,
which I do love and appreciate very much. Please consider this.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, thank you, Shireen. Members, any questions?
Member Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: You work with the other lady?
MS. ROSADO: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, so you guys must be in the same, same type of
occupation?
MS. ROSADO: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you very much.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Any other questions, Members? Okay, seeing none, thank
you, Shireen. Hermine Harman to be followed by Kai Nishiki.
MS. HARMAN: Good evening, Council Members and guests. My name is Hermine Harman
and I am a retired medical social worker who specialized in hospice care. I'm also a
member of the hui that owns Piiholo South as well as the former Chair of the Home and
Community Based Service Committee of the Maui County Health Initiative Task Force.
That's a lot of words but you get it, okay. So, I, I really know a lot about aging. I think
I'm an expert and I'm getting there myself. So, our task force report delivered in 2008
represents hundreds of hours of research and testimony and resulted in many
recommendations to the County and the State Legislature. Our I tome and Community
Based Committee, Committee that I chaired found that our second priority, Aging in
Place, is a national consumer-driven trend. Aging in Place prolongs independence,
decreases institutionalization, and lowers public healthcare costs. There is a tremendous
unmet need for Aging in Place on Maui. Programs currently are under-funded,
under-funded with wait lists that are years long, such as Hale Mahaolu.
Given the State of Hawaii projection that there will be a 78 percent growth of the
over-65-age population during the next 20 years, there is a glaring lack of senior
communities for our kupuna, and things will only get worse if we continue to bury our
collective heads in the sand. I have been working in this area for many years because of
my social and personal concerns, and I've held several conversations with Zach Franks

- 10 -

PLANNING COMMITTEE MINUTES
council of the County of Maui
January 19, 2010
I laiku I'ark and Community Center

about how we might utilize our land in Makawao to address the age wave in Maui. Some
people say that the age wave is a misnomer and that tsunami is the more appropriate
term. The State simply notes with regard to housing seniors that a train wreck is coming
and hardly anything is being clone to avoid it. Take your choice between tsunami and
train wreck. Mauians simply don't want to be unprepared for either.
I speak not in the statistical abstract. Last year, my friends, Natalie and John Tyler, of
Kula were compelled very sadly and reluctantly to move to a senior community in
Ashland, Oregon. After more than 25 years of living very happily on Maui, they could
neither find nor afford any place here to age gracefully, safely, and in community. Maui
residents, such as Natalie and John, should not be forced to move away from home
because of inadequate senior housing and the absence of supportive community.
Speaking personally, I am close to becoming a senior myself as are so many other baby
boomers. Although my own home is a one level and appropriate for aging in place, my
friends are not in proximity nor are services. They are scattered all over the island and I
know several of them, myself included, who would want to move to Piiholo South simply
to be near one another as an adoptive, supportive family as we age and become less
mobile and less able-bodied. Like many others whom I know on Maui, I have no family
on whom to rely here and I don't want to be forced to move back to the mainland like
Natalie and John.
Piiholo South will offer 200 units in an eco-intensive community, 100 percent devoted to
senior housing.
MR. RAATZ: Three minutes.
MS. HARMAN: I'll wrap it up in about 30 seconds. The sense of ohana is what seniors are
looking for and what this project will provide in a magnificent central Upcountry location
next to Makawao Town. Piiholo South is the right project at the at the right time and the
time is right now for Maui County to encourage, foster, and approve projects like Piiholo
South so that we don't increasingly force our seniors to choose between leaving our
island and growing old alone.
Please give Piiholo South the first and only project of its kind on Maui. Your deep
consideration is appreciated. Thank you.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Thank you, Hermine. Mem...Members, any questions for the
testifier? Seeing none, thank you. Kai Nishiki to be followed by Mike Foley.
MS. NISHIKI: Aloha everyone. I'm Kai Nishiki and I'm a mother of three children. I grew up
here enjoying the beaches and unique country towns of the North Shore.
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First, I'd like to ask the Planning Committee to follow the Planning Director's
recommendation and plan for growth areas in Pain that make sense. The Paia, Sprees,
Kuau area has less than a thousand housing units now. And that's just about what the
infrastructure can handle. Adding another 200 units close to the core of Paia Town
would mean a more realistic 20 percent growth rate that could be better absorbed by
existing services and closer to the protected need for this area's growth. It would mean
less impact on scarce water resources that will need to be shared with thousands of units
of growth already approved for Central Maui. It will mean less impact to the already
overburdened Kahului Wastewater Treatment facility. It would mean less traffic impacts
to our already mixed-out Hana Highway.
When the Planning Commission proposed added 50. . .adding 50 acres to the new A&B
subdivision in Kuau, I was not aware of any members of the public who actually
supported this action. Within only a few days notice of the Planning Commission's
action, a petition was presented to the Commission at its next meeting signed by over 100
residents who opposed this plan. The Director's and GPAC's approved N2 maps did not
approve growth in the Kuau area and neither should the Council's.
I also want to speak in support of the potential expansion of Baldwin Beach Park and
Hookipa Beach Park. This is a real legacy that we hope this Council will leave for our
Maui families. Both of these beach areas have been proposed for protection and
expansion in the Haiku/Paia Community Plan. This new Maui Island Plan should carry
that intent forward. That's what our community wants. Both of these beach areas are
highly used and both have problems with erosion. I've given you guys some pictures that
show erosion and traffic along Hana Highway.
We need to plan for the future wisely and give ourselves more space mauka of Hana
Highway as a protected zone for the future. Under today's conditions, Hana Highway,
along Hookipa Beach Park, is often unsafe as cars, bicyclists, sightseers, and pedestrians
all compete for the same narrow road. This situation will only get worse as Maui's
population grows over the next 20 years.
Please support the expanded green belts mauka for Hana Highway that are found on all of
the versions of map N2. Baldwin Beach also faces crowded conditions as well as erosion
problems. We need to have planning that recognizes the connection between mauka and
makai lands. This language is in the Maui Island Plan policies but we need to put it to
work in our planning maps. GPAC map N1 recommended a larger buffer zone mauka of
Nana 1.Iighway and this is really needed. We are putting our families at risk by
continuing to allow Kailua Gulch, which runs down to the ocean at Baldwin Beach to
carry-MR. RAATZ: Three minutes.
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MS. NISHIKI: --I'll wrap it up--to carry muddy runoff into the waters where we swim, surf,
dive and fish. The beach is closed when the muddy waters flood but dirty silt remains
and this is what my kids play in. Please take a long-range view of the only beach parks
that serve Upcountry residents and naive them plenty of room to grow. The mauka land . .
.(change lope, stall 18). . . in Ag use as long as the plantation finds it practical. But if
land use changes or sea levels rise we have to plan to. . .wc have to have a plan to keep
our beach parks viable. Thank you.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Thank you. Members, any questions? Seeing none, thank
you.
MS. NISHIKI: Thank you.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Mike Foley to be followed by Margit Tolman.
MR. FOLEY: Good evening, Council Members and Staff. My name is Mike Foley. I'm
speaking as an individual. I live in Makawao but I can't attend tomorrow night because I
teach at MCC on Wednesday nights.
The GPAC did a great job on the goals and policies in the Countywide Policy Plan and in
the Maui Island Plan. But the most important portion of the Maui Island Plan is the
Directed Growth Strategy and the Growth Boundaries. The previous General Plan had
good goals and policies but without maps that plan was useless.
The General Plan Advisory Committee spent very little time on the growth boundary
maps. Before the GPAC started, the Planning Department analyzed and rated many
proposed projects. The most important review criteria was proximity to jobs, schools,
fire stations, highways, and sewage treatment plants.
The project rated absolutely the last by the Planning Department was the city proposed
now for Olowalu. Olowalu and Jesse Spencer's project at Maalaea are far from jobs,
schools, fire stations, sewer treatment plants, and other infrastructure.
The State and County cannot afford to build and stall schools, fire stations, sewer plants.
Please do not support the huge projects proposed for Olowalu and Maalaea. There arc
excellent other projects proposed for West and Central Maui, such as the Wain...Wainee
project in Lahaina and the Waiale project in Central Maui. I also want to add that I
definitely support the North Shore Heritage Park. Questions?
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, thank you, Mike. Members, questions? Okay, seeing
none, thank you. Okay, Margit Tolman to be followed by Megan Powers.
MS. TOLMAN: Aloha kakou.
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CHAIR KAHO'OHALANALA: Aloha.
MS. TOLMAN: My name is Margit Tolman and I'm speaking as the Property Rights
Committee Chair for the Realtors, REALTORS® Association of Maui.
In our recent discussions with the County Council over now the operational Bed and
Breakfast Ordinance, we had to deal with a lot of misinformation about B&Bs, their
impact on neighborhoods, local housing, the cost of land, et cetera. We were able to, to
dispel much of the misinformation. However, much of the same misinformation has
appeared in this draft plan. We need an unbiased review of the actual situation regarding
transient vacation rentals in Maui County.
-

Transient vacation rentals produce jobs for local residents. Most are high quality homes
that have no relationship to the affordable housing market. They provide accommodation
options for an important segment of the market.
As the B&B case has demonstrated, these vacation homes can be managed by the
creation of fair rules that promote this important visitor accommodation function while
protecting the character of our neighborhoods. Limits on the number of permits and
limits on the development of new homes for TVR use will safeguard against negative
impact.
We respectfully suggest that the Council replace language in the Economic Development
section of the Director's recommended plan, Policy 4.2.2.e with "limit" instead
"discourage" and focus instead on the positive aspects of this element of the visitor
business.
We agree with Policy 4.2.1.d under the list of General Plan policies to encourage
diversification of tourism by supporting appropriate niche activities like cultural tourism,
voluntourism [sic], ag-tourism, et cetera. No matter what flavor of tourism there is a
need for suitable accommodation nearby the activities for those visitors. Thank you for
listening. Aloha.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, thank you. Thank you, Margit. Members, any
questions for the testifier? Seeing none, thank you. Megan Powers to be followed by
Hannah Bernard.
MS. POWERS: Good evening, Council. Thank you for taking your time to be here this evening
and hear us. My name is Megan Powers. I've been on the North Shore for 40 years and
I've watched it grow and I've grown with it and I really care about the future
development for my, for my children and their children. And I want to say that I support
what Mark Sheehan said. I support what Irene Bowie said. I support what, what
Mike Foley said. They said it much better than I can. It's really important to me that as
this plan goes forward that the wording in the directive be "shall" and not "may" because
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so many people put so much effort and thought into making this righteous and I know it
needs a lot more input. However, to, to do all this work and then have it be something
that you may follow is just missing and wasting a lot of energy, and I think that the
wording needs to be changed to "shall".
My big issue on Maui is the water and I want to make sure that in the plan that there's a
massive amounts of, of water storage in the form of reservoirs and swales all wrapping
around Haleakala. They could be both lined and unlined. The unlined one would be,
would be used for recharging the aquifer. The lined ones would be used for agriculture
and what not. But it's just absurd that Maui has a water problem when there's islands all
over the world that get maybe 20 inches a year and they don't have a water problem
because they've figured out that everybody has cisterns and there's reservoirs
everywhere. So, you got to catch the water when it rushes, and when it flows, and it'll
take care of us. It's absurd that we're pitting the, the, the farmers in Kula and the
developers against the people on the North Shore who are living in agricultural land. I'm
one of them. I have a bunch of Ag land and I can't farm it because it's illegal for me to
pull water from a stream well that's already dry because it's already been. . .all the water
has been taken out of it. And so, how am I supposed to farm on Ag land when there's no
water. Any yet, anyway you see what I'm getting at. There's no need for us to be pitted
against each other. We all need to save the watershed that we have and store the water
when it comes 'cause when it comes, boy, do I know how it rushes right past my house.
You know, I lived on the stream for 40 years and I know how it flows.
Anyway, the other thing I really support the North Shore Heritage Park both for Hookipa
and Baldwin and 1 want to see that expand mauka, want to take care of the runoff issues
with the water so that we're not destroying the reef. And that's something that's going,
to, to...we need to plan for the future and make sure that we've got plenty of ample park
space to celebrate nature here. Let's see, anything else on my, on my long list?
MR. RAATZ: Three minutes.
MS. POWERS: Okay, well, thank you very much for listening to me. Aloha.
. .(c/apping). . .
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Thank you, Megan. Members, any questions? Okay.
Hannah Bernard to be followed by Chris Wurtele, Wurtele.
MS. BERNARD: Good evening. Mahalo once again for being here and. . .(inaudible). .it s so
nice to see you guys out here, all of you ladies and gentlemen. I'm going to save us all a
lot of time--and I know some people can use some of my time-- by basically just saying
dido to Irene Bowie and Maui Tomorrow's testimony and Kai Nishiki, what they said
about increasing the protection and expansion of the, the park and the, and the green
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buffer zones for Kuau, Baldwin, and the Paia area are, are really important, crucially
important.
And also for the Kailua Gulch. This is of big concern because we do know that the
waters really pool there. After they have rush and then they, they do pool bacteria and
then it, it bursts open, and then it's been pooling bacteria, and I've actually gone and had
that water tested, and it's high in bacterial count, and it goes right out into the area where
many of us go all the time. So, it's not a, it's not a good place for us to, to do anything
else and we want to protect that area—Kailua Gulch.
I also wanted to kind of reiterate the concern about urban sprawl and urbanization and
large scale urban growth. I've testified a number of times before the Planning
Commission about the General Plan with that the, the Advisory Council worked on and
will testify more as we go along. But, but I. . .I'm very concerned about our ability to
process the waste that we currently produce. As we know, our injection wells are not
acceptable. They're not working. They're in violation of the Clean Water Act and we
are leaching polluted waters into the ocean-15 billion gallons a year as, as many of you
know are going into the injection well in Lahaina alone and that is going into the ocean.
It's even faster and more so in Kahului. So, to consider any additional development with
that infrastructure creaking and breaking and groaning under the weight and the cost that
has not been taken into consideration and to continue to rely on injection wells when our
community 20 years ago said they wanted to reuse wastewater and to limit growth. So,
we have two issues that are tied together—too many people, too much wastewater not
processing the wastewater, not reusing the wastewater. That needs to be taken care of
first before we even think about anything else because we're, we're all just playing with a
ticking time bomb, with not only the reduction of the quality of our reefs and our marine
resources but our own human health. So, this is, this a crucial issue that really needs to
be addressed. Take care of what we have before we continue to expand and think about
urban sprawl or additional large scale urban projects of any kind. So, I'm going to finish
with that and so that somebody else can have my minute.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Thank you. Members, any questions? Seeing none, thank
you. Chris Wurtele or Wurtele to be followed by Will Spence.
MR. WURTELE: Hi, I'm Chris Wurtele. I'm a homeowner in Kuau and I'm just following up
on what Irene Bowie was referring to. The Planning Commission map that does not
allow for a green buffer from Mama's Fish House to Paia and I think it's very important
to maintain some green space in that area instead of having development go right on
down to Hana Highway. I think it would be wonderful to have some bike paths and
walking paths in that area. And so, that's pretty much what I wanted to say. So, thank
you.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, thank you, Chris. Members, any questions?
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS:
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Chris, we have a question for you? Member Medeiros?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Thank you for being here this evening and for your
testimony. The green space you're talking about is mauka of the road? The, the
mountain side of the road?
MR. WURTELE: Yeah, apparently there's 50 acres of new development that was proposed by
the Planning Commission in that area between mauka of Mama's Fish House and Pala in
that area.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay.
MR. WURTELE: And so I'm referring to that.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay.
MR. WURTELE: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Yeah, I just wanted to be sure which area. I, I thought you
were talking about the coastline but that's all pretty much down to the coastline already.
So, mauka of Hana Highway.
MR. WURTELE: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay.
MR. WURTELE: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Thank you.
MR. WURTELE: You bet.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Any other questions? Okay, thank you. Will Spence to be
followed by Leo Caires, Caires.
MR. SPENCE: Good evening, Mr. Chairman, Members. My name is Will Spence. I am here
representing. . .tonight representing the owners of the Kuau Beach Lots and I had
previously emailed the Committee earlier this morning. Excuse me. I don't know if
you've had a chance to review. Mostly I'm here to support the designation from the
Planning Commission and the Planning Director to include these three lots within the
rural growth boundary. And what these arc, there's, there are three lots. They were
subdivided in the mid-90s. At that time, they were Interim zoned and so the owners
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purchased these lots. They built a number of homes. One lot has three homes on it and
we're talking full-size homes. Another one has two. Another one, the, the third one has
one large Cull-size home. Then when the County adopted the agricultural ordinance in
1998 it, you know, the zoning then limited Ag lots to one house and one ohana. So, what
we now have is, is a number nonconforming homes because the, the properties are built
out. They can't build anymore anyway. So, eventually what they're going to do is want
to come in to the County Council, apply for Rural zoning just to bring those
nonconforming homes back into conformance with County zoning. This is not a
designation that will allow more growth. There's no subdivisions planned or anything
like that. They just want to bring their homes back into conformity with code. So, I'm
here to answer any questions you may have.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, go ahead, Member Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Spence, I'm looking at a map. I guess this is your
testimony that you provided to us dated January 14, 2010.
MR. SPENCE: That's correct.
COUNCILEMBER VICTORINO: And I'm lookinL at the, the picture, the aerial picture. Okay.
And I'm trying to figure out between your aerial picture and what you're asking us here
to do. You're not talking about taking this up to the coastline. You're talking this
roadway, this map, and the highway as being the boundaries?
,

MR. SPENCE: That's correct.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. And this is open space down here? This is not part
of your...
MR. SPENCE: It is not. just those three lots that are outlined in red.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Right.
MR. SPENCE: That's the sum and total of it.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
MR. SPENCE: And the, the one lot that's furthest away and closest to Pala on this aerial photo.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Uh-huh.
MR. SPENCE: There's been one more home built on that property. So, that one is built out as
well.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I see and that is the, the last one closest to -MR. SPENCE: Paia Town.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --Paia Town, yeah'?
MR. SPENCE: That's correct.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
MR. SPENCE: And so these are, these are. . .we're not talking about any more growth. We're
talking about homeowners being able to bring their properties into conformity with
County Code.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And this is part of the designated area for urban growth in
Pala'?
MR. SPENCE: No, this is the -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Not'?
MR. SPENCE: --the urban growth -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Boundaries?
MR. SPENCE: --boundary on map NU-2 that's in with the Commission's Plan as well as the
Planning Director's plan that has been transmitted to you.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. And that, that is now zoned Ag?
MR. SPENCE: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: You said Interim but it shows here as Ag.
MR. SPENCE: Well it was when they built their homes...it was Interim.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I see.
MR. SPENCE: There were blanket-zoned Agriculture when we adopted the new agricultural
zoning ordinance. And incidentally they're, they are within the urban district.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: They are within the urban district, yeah?
MR. SPENCE: Quite a mish mash of things.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. Okay, thank you for the clarification.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Member Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: So, Mr. Spence, if I'm understanding this correctly. All of these
buildings exist?
MR. SPENCE: Yes, that is correct.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: And the concern is, is that if they are not properly taken cared of
now that should something happen to one of these homes because it's nonconforming it
cannot be rebuilt.
MR. SPENCE: That would be, yes, that would be a problem. There's also issues, I mean if,
when you have three full-size structures that were legally built on a property and you go
in to the Planning Department and say, okay, I need to remodel my bathroom or I need to
do this or that, they're going to go, okay, so which home is the main farm dwelling.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Right.
MR. SPENCE: And how come you, how come this Ag-zoned property, you don't have any
room to do any agriculture on it, you know? So, this. . .it presents a whole lot of issues,
you know. When you built everything legally and, you know, County actions all of a
sudden make them nonconforming. So, they're trying to correct all those things.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: And so, what is in the plan now would correct that -MR. SPENCE: Ycs.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: --if we follow the Director's recommendations?
MR. SPENCE: That is correct and they will come in at some point and apply for the rural
zoning.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay, thank you very much.
MR. SPENCE: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Any other questions? Okay, one

more.

Member Medeiros?

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Thank you, Mr. Spence. Just one more clarification
following up on Member Victorino's questions. Looking at the map that you had
provided the aerial view and the red boundaries. Are those red boundaries accurate to the
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metes and bounds or are fairly accurate because it seems likes it goes over the root of one
of the houses?
MR. SPENCE: They're for illustration purposes only so you can see -COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay.
MR. SPENCE: --that there are three of them.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay, so, okay, just that there arc three lots and these arc
the approximate lots.
MR. SPENCE: That's correct.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay, thank you. Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, any other questions? Okay, seeing none, thank you.
MR. SPENCE: Thank you.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Leo Caires to be followed by Joyclynn Costa.
MR. CAIRES: Good evening, everybody. Thanks for being here taking your time out tonight
for listening to the community. I, I want to talk about three, three concerns or issues that
I would like to briefly share. One is the, the senior housing; two, renewable energy; and
three, a specific location that affects me immediately or closely that's an ongoing issue
right now.
Real quickly, senior housing, I think, is very important. I think, you know, as they say
failing to prepare for that is prepare...preparing to fail in the long run because the baby
boomers. My family, my parents, baby boomers, not that I want them to go in senior
housing, but the reality of it is I've worked in financial planning and financial services
industry and I see when people have failed to plan properly and it has really taken a toll
for sometimes families have to take care of their loved ones at home and that's something
that I'm passionate about. I, I think it's something that we need to really address more
and put a lot of effort more into that so I would support senior housing all the way.
Two, briefly, renewable energy. I, I didn't see in the, in the maps. I was, I was looking
for it if, if there's any type of as we are. . .let me back up. As we're talking about urban
growth boundaries and all those types of development principles, I, I was curious to know
if we're going to look at and explore renewable energy resource allocation growth
boundaries. So, for instance, you know, Maui has, you know, these certain zones of the
island that have very abundant certain resources and I work in that industry and, you
know, I, I would like to see if that's something we could explore more. You know,
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Hawaii is obviously one of the most dependent places on fossil fuels and I would like to
see something of that sort be addressed in the maps to show, you know, if this is one area
this, this whole zone this we'll declare this a wind zone or something. And, you know,
by all means we can develop renewable energy to it's utmost capacity in these areas.
Something as an example like that.
Third, lastly, was and a project that's ongoing in, in my community, my immediate
neighborhood. And I noticed something on the map that I wanted to just clarify was that
there's a location called Hanzawa's Center and as you folks have visited the site a center
would be defined as potentially more than one entity. The existing site has one entity,
one business and this map I don't know what happened. It's wrong. It should be
removed. That verbiage should not be declared as a center because it's not. Because the
reason why I bring that up is because the application for that project is for Business
Country Town and in order -MR. RAATZ: Three minutes.
MR. CAIRES: --for that to be granted or established the community plan it would need to be
consistent with the community plan. And therefore, I strongly object to that wordinL to
describe that place. It should be business. Also, I would like to address the fact that the
application for Business Country Town means for a business community, which is a
community. This is straight from the County Code. Traditionally features single unit
retail establishments. Not a establishment. In separate buildings or units with a shared
common wall and that does not exist at that site. So, I don't know what happened but
that should be a business location. I would be supportive of that but not a center. It's not
a Haiku center in, in my feeling. My family's been here for over 60 years. I plan on
being here just as long -,

MR. RAATZ: Four minutes.
MR. CAIRES: --and that's why I'm, I'm very adamant about trying to make that point across. I
think it should be corrected. Thank you.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, thank you, Leo. Members, questions? Okay, seeing
none, thank you.
MR. CAIRES: Thank you.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Joyclynn Costa to he followed by Sherman DePonte.
MS. COSTA: Good evening, my name is Joyclynn Costa and in recognition of the Makahiki I
offer this makana of my avocados from my backyard, no GMO, totally organic, and
you're welcome to that. 1 was hoping that my bananas and my papayas was in too. I'd
bring that as well.
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I come as a native to this island. I've lived in Haiku for 50 years. I've watched it
deteriorate. I've driven back and forth throughout Maui and have started to watch the
twinkles of stars during the day. And what I mean is everybody's picture window that is
planted in both West and East Maui Mountains and it is shocking. I come not as a
testifier to conform or to create that venue for you to now go to your next level. I come
in protest and I'm glad that your Corporation Counsel is here. As a native person,
indigenous to this island, we as the Kanaka Maoli people have inalienable rights and this
plan has never addressed any of the kuleanas within these boundaries that you talk about.
And it is puzzling to me that you are planning for something for 2030 when you haven't
even addressed the mess you're in today. . . .(clapping). . . So, that saying of failure to
plan will surely be planning to fail is evident today.
1 don't see how you can even think about bringing in more people when the people here
are already struggling. I want to work smart. I don't want to work hard anymore and
neither should you. And although some faces may tell me that oh here we go again just,
you know, she. . .let her say her whatever and then get her off. I want it for the record
that I'm not here in conformant to your agenda but I'm here in protest and I want to be
addressed as such and maybe have an answer to my concerns.
The kuleanas have never been addressed, never. The plan talks about you're going to
address land titles correctly. You're going to address the water issues correctly. All of
that is tied and linked into the kuleanas. You're the only existing sovereign in Hawaii
right now, the kuleana owners, not users. People who think they have apiarian or riparian
rights. I'm talking about the kuleanas and that is where the authority is coming from. So,
I expect some type of address to this protest to this body today. Thank you.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Thank you, Joyclynn. Members, any questions? Okay. I, I
just have a. . .1 don't have a question. I have a comment though. 1, I think what you
bring up is something that we perhaps need to become a little bit more involved and
aware of. And sometimes we look at property rights as, as something other than what we
are responsible for, for putting together in terms of planning. So, I'm not sure how we're
going to take up that but the, the Chair is at least appreciative of your raising an issue
concerning titles and water for kuleana. And I think making sure that we understand
what you mean by kuleana as, as well, kuleana rights. Okay, so, that's not answering
your question but at, at least I can say that we're aware of that now. Okay, and we'll try
to see what we can do. Okay. Joyclynn, one more question.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Joyclynn, aloha, thank you for your testimony. You, you
made your oral, oral protest. Do you have documentation to submit in support of that
oral protest for the Committee and for Corp. Counsel?
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MS. COSTA: Because I had more pressing things that I needed to address, I was off-island
visiting with our queen this past weekend, I reserve my right to submit written
documentation to that. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Mahalo, Joyclynn, and the Committee Chair will,
you know, will be the one to submit it to. Thank you.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Thank you. The next testifier is Sherman DePonte to be
followed by Zach Franks.
MR. DEPONTE: Hi, I'm Sherman DePonte and I'm born and raised here in Hawaii on Maui,
filth-generation Portuguese and sometimes we call it pork and cheese but we're here.
We've. . .and 1, I, I came here for one, one of them is growing old. I'm getting old and I
want a, I want a place Upcountry. So, that was my first thing to come here and not talk
about water too much.
But the next thing was I heard something about Jesse Spencer's job and the other one is
Olowalu. These are projects that should be looked into. If they're good projects, let's
work with it. It's part of the community. It was a community before. It can be a
community now. Down in Maalaea, we have beautiful area over there with an Ocean
Center. We have a park. And Jesse, he's got a heart of gold and, and we've seen the
community he put together in Waikapu, that put a lot of affordable housing on the market
and got a lot of people off the roads and in a house. So, it, it all needs to be looked at real
good. And I'm, you know, you guys the Council you, you do the job and also the
Planning. Jeff, awesome job getting things together.
Upcountry, the main thing I came here basically was. . .my. . .i, tell a little story about my
mom. My mom wanted to be Upcountry and we had just . ..(change tape, start 2A). . . a
few places for senior citizens and what happened is, she's since passed away, but there
was like a two to three year wait to get on there. And I feel it's very, you know, I felt
hurt, I felt bad because she grew up in this Upcountry area and I think they want to live in
the Upcountry area. I want would want live and my last memory be Upcountry.
This project that Piiholo South has.. .I saw it in the paper and I was just so excited about
it. I just looked at it and went wow, it's spread out, it's nice, it's a big area, it's not
congested. Next thint,I, I, as you know, I looked at several things that's close to Makawao
Town where you have the convenience of stores, you have the schools, you have the
churches, different churches, just not one catholic, or one protestant, or one whatever.
They're all mixed and it's close. They have nice walking trails. It's open air with
beautiful and clean air.
And for my mom she, she was down in Kahului. We ended up putting here in, not
putting her, she had. ..that was choice that she, she had to take because we couldn't have
that up here. We need more and as I talked to some nurses from Nurse Finders and found
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out there's going to be a crunch. We need more elderly, affor...affordable elderly homes.
And that one again, I cannot relate.
They're asked to show me the water I think they showed you the water. They've got
enough. So, that's addressed. A lot of things are addressed and I think working with
them, with the professionals that they work with, they're pretty sharp on it, just like you.
And I think they're looking for the community too when they make it affordable because
land prices and as, as the economy is right now it's very tough to make a go. I know it,
I'm a business owner. My profession is land surveying -MR. RAATZ: Three minutes.
MR. DEPONTE: --and I go from. . . .all, all different islands and all different places and I study
and watch what the growth is and what happens. Sure, it's in my pocket. It fills me up,
not really. I charge an affordable price for each body...everybody. So, I'm not speaking
here just to promote growth. I love Maui. This is my island.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, thank you. Members, any questions? Okay, seeing
none, thank you.
MR. DEPONTE: Thank you.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Zach Franks to be followed by Elizabeth Wertheim.
MR. FRANKS: Aloha, Mr. Chairman. Aloha, Committee, good seeing you. Cindy and I are
the, are the managing members of Piiholo South. We're going to keep on coming before
you because we feel that we have a very important and compelling, and logical plan that
needs to be taken up. Part of the Island Plan is to provide for seniors but there are no
projects before you other than ours that does that.
Part of the Island Plan is to provide for the economy, which is as we know in big trouble
right now. We have a project that is ready to be built as soon as it is approved because
we have the water, we have the land, we already have walking trails, and we're ready to
go. We can provide construction jobs. We can also provide a lot of jobs for elder care
and we want to see these kinds of things done.
We also want to provide a mixed-use area and we've passed around a map for you to
look at of our plan. And you will see that we've devoted most of our land to green and
we want you to take that into consideration. We've got grey water ponds for wildlife
areas and for, for reusing irrigation water. We have catchment that we're planning on
doing. We have photovoltaic that we're planning on doing. We have basically one of the
best plans that you'll see and we're right next to downtown Makawao.
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We should be very seriously considered. We are not part of the Island Plan right now but
we should be very seriously considered, because this is a great opportunity to put a very,
very important plan into the Makawao Urban Growth Boundary.
As have been mentioned, we have water. We've drilled a well. We've got a wastewater
treatment plan as well and we intend to put in recreational buildings for not only
ourselves, not only for the, for the cottages, which are in the sort of octopus that you can
see. They will have a recreation building with a pool in the center that Hale Mahaolu will
actually also have access to that as well as access to their own facilities right down
below. We're giving, gi ving ten acres of land to Hale Mahaolu for 100, for 100 units.
The. . .if you take a look at the second page you'll see where we are in relation to
downtown, down to the, you know, to the corner of Makawao and Baldwin Avenue. A
very short walk away from that. This is not urban sprawl. Yes, it's agricultural property
and that's what we are right now but it's much more important to start serving the, the,
the seniors of Maui who don't have great places to go. We know so many people who
have homes that are too big for them to take care of, you know, ladies whose husbands
have died. They can't take care of their homes. They can't take care of their acreages.
They need a place to go, whether they're poor, middle class, or rich. They need
community.
MR. RAATZ: Three minutes.
MR. FRANKS: We are offering that. Also in our package is a letter of support on the next page
from Roy Katsuda of Hale Mahaolu. Then we just summarize our, our, the advantages
and the. and, and what we've done. We've, we talked to, we've talked to virtually all
community groups and we're moving ahead to get their approvals and, and their support.
Finally, a picture of the kind of architecture that we intend to incorporate. We're serious,
we need. . .Maui needs us right now. Upcountry needs us right now. Nobody's looking
at the problem of seniors, even though seniors will grow in population by 78 percent in
the coming 20 years, the 20 years that you're looking at. Thank you very much for
hearing me.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, thank you, Mr. Franks. Members, arc there any
questions? Okay, I will start with Member Molina followed by Member Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Good evening, Zach and Cindy, thank you for coming tonight.
For the record, what was your title you mentioned?
MR. FRANKS: We are managing members of Piiholo South.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: So, you can be classified as developers as well, right?
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MR. FRANKS: I guess we could be qualified as developers, yes.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: I just wanted to make sure. 1 know there's all kinds of-MR. FRANKS: That's right, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: --titles as well. Just and 1, I appreciate you meeting with the
church and having been born and raised in Makawao the church, the St. Joseph area is, a
lot of people are very passionate about that area, the church and all of the activities that
go on there. Have you discussed as, you know, usually in the month of May there's the
St. Joseph feast and there is noise. And I would strongly suggest if, you know, this is
included into the Island Plan and the development does take place that you make sure let
the residents know that there is noise, there's music, there's live auctions, and so forth.
And it's been a tradition of Makawao for many, many years, 'cause I would certainly
hate to see over the future that there's some kind of, you know, confrontation between
residents there and the church. So, I just wanted to offer, offer that to you.
MR. FRANKS: Thanks very much, Mr. Molina. One of the things that we have done, if you
take a look at our map, is we've actually created a buffer between the church and
ourselves with a community garden, which we hope that some church members will take
advantage of because we're open to the public. We have miles of walking trails already,
you know, basically laid out and my. . .and, and lots of community gardens and
community orchards. One of the big problems for people is that they can't afford to feed
themselves anymore, particularly with organic foods. We will be, we will be central in,
in doing that.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, Member Medeiros followed by Member Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman. Mr. Franks, thank you for being
here.
MR. FRANKS: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDE1ROS: Will this project be 100 percent affordable or will you have
market units?
MR. FRANKS: We will have, we will have market units.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Can you give me a breakdown of the ratio?
MR. FRANKS: Well there's going to be at least 50 percent affordable. That's Hale Mahaolu for
which we are giving the land. We expect that we will start.. .our prices will start in the
300s for our units. We don't think that anything will get very high because the, the
population that is Upcountry by and large cannot afford, you know, very expensive units.
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So, there, there's been a real problem. I mean our economy has been devastated.
Everybody's 401 Ks and pensions are not what they used to he and our real estate is not
what they used to be. So, let's say you, let's say you live in a house that used to be worth
S800,000, well that house is now worth $500,000. You want to sell it and move into a
community but you can't afford more than $450,000 to do that. You know, so essentially
we're affordable but, you know, I don't know whether it exactly where it fits into the
140, 160 percent. I can tell you this is a very expensive. . .this is an expensive project to
do and we're not doing it for the money. We're doing it because we believe it's needed.
We hope to make money on selling our. . .the, the rest of the land that we have, which is
in large ranch lots above when, when the market comes back. But we, this is, this is
because we're doing this because it's needed.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay, and my second question is being that we're always
concerned when new projects go into community areas if any developer has held
community meetings to hear the communities out. Has that happened for your project?
MR. FRANKS: Yes, I've met personally with Makawao Main Street about three times and I
actually expect an endorsement from them in February. Cindy has met with the church
several times and we will be meeting with them in February as well. And then I
presented to the Makawao community on several occasions and, you know, of course,
people, people have a trust issue and that's why we, we thought that we were very
coming before. . .going through this process to get the idea of senior housing up there on
the table. But it turned out that people needed a plan and, you know, to really that, that
they could relate to. Now we have one.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay, thank you, Mr. Franks, for being here.
MR. FRANKS: You want to answer that?
MS. WARNER: No, 1 think that's good.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, thank you. Member Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Hi, Zach, nice to see you again.
MR. FRANKS: Hi, Mrs. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: 1 just want to kind of get some numbers straight.
MR. FRANKS: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER BA1SA: What is the total acreage involved in your project?
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MR. FRANKS: Three hundred and twenty-five acres.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Three hundred and twenty-five?
MR. FRANKS: That's the entire project.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Right.
MR. FRANKS: Yes. And we have sold 25 of those acres already. So, we have 240 acres
subdivided into ten lots, so an average of 24 acres a piece. You know, we
made...subdivided into nine lots, a little bit more than 24 acres a piece above, you know,
the 60 acres.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I'm trying, I'm trying to follow the map, 325, you sold 25 -MR. FRANKS: We sold 25 acres.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: --that leaves 300, okay, now.
MR. FRANKS: And that was one lot, that was a single ranch lot.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Right. So, if you sold 25 that left 300.
MR. FRANKS: Probably 300.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay, now, this comes out to 240.
MR. FRANKS: This is 60 acres, this is 60 acres here.
COUNCILMEMBER BABA: That's 60 that you're going to use for that.
MR. FRANKS: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay.
MR. FRANKS: And then there are 240 acres that are in nine lots up that is uphill from this.
You want to address that?
MS. WARNER: That. . .the remaining nine lots of the 240 acres are. . .it's all Ag land and no,
no plans for any change on that. It's committed to Ag and large parcels.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay.
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MS. WARNER: Within that we've also put in equestrian trails so when the time comes for
people to want to come out and park, we've got, you know, in this plan now before you,
we've got a parking lot for people to be able to bring their horse trailer and park there and
ride along the trails along Piiholo Road. And so, we're trying to serve the community in
both aspects.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay, a couple more numbers I'm interested in. How many
units are you planning to build because there seems to be different numbers? We have
different numbers in Hermine's and in Roy's letters so I'm trying to figure it out.
MS. WARNER: The General Plan that we're working with right now and all of it's up for input
from the community but with Roy's running some where in the neighborhood of 100 to
110 units. We're planning on a total of 200 units so that would leave around 100 units
for us to build out for people that don't qualify for Hale Mahaolu. That would be a
variety of size, of, of structures starting at 750 square feet and going, probably up to
1,500 square feet on those 100 units.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: So, totally about 200 units -MS. WARNER: Totally.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: --between Piiholo South and Hale Mahaolu?
MS. WARNER: That's, that's right. About 50 percent each.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay, now I got the numbers straight. Thank you. It's kind of
hard to follow in the letters because they don't agree. Okay, thank you.
MS. WARNER: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, any Members, any further questions?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, Chair?
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Member Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Franks, and for this overview. My other
question in this particular. . .so, you're saying 100 for your development or your portion
and 100 or so for Hale Mahaolu?
MR. FRANKS: That's con ect.
-

-30-

PLANNING COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

January 19, 2010
haiku Park and Community Center

COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: More or less, yeah?
MR. FRANKS: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, and your garden area that you have described here
in the, in the overview, how large is this garden area going to be?
MR. FRANKS: Oh, I think they'll be several acres of gardens and orchards.
COUNCILMEMER VICTORINO: Okay.
MR. FRANKS: Furthermore, there'll be about ten acres of park land right on top. You see the
whole area up on top, on the top of the map?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
MR. FRANKS: That's all designated for, for open space and park. If you look at, if you look at
the amount of green on the map, and I don't think the map is far, I think the map is pretty
accurate, it's about half of the property.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Right. And then. . .and I notice you have orchards and
these orchards spread throughout the property?
MR. FRANKS: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Or just where it specifically shows throughout the
property?
MR. FRANKS: Well in different places around the property. Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. Then the other thing I had was this, this statement
that you made here in your layout that you're donating a portion of our land to
St. Joseph's Church for cemetery expansion and other uses. Approximately how much
land are you donating to St. Joseph's Church?
MS. WARNER: Let me show you on the diagram what we're, we're -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
MS. WARNER: --we've been in communication with them about. Do you see how this odd
little spike comes out here?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Right, that little dia..., yeah, yeah, right.
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MS. WARNER: We took their boundary on the, the lower side, side of our property and we just
made it go straight out to Piiholo Road. That would give them just a perfect amount
for...when I spoke with one of the members of the Pastoral Committee yesterday it
would give them he thought close to another 100 years to be able to serve the needs for
their cemetery. And it's probably I'm estimating two-thirds of an acre, somewhere just
under an acre, probably.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Just under an acre that, that, that little -MS. WARNER: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --point there? Oh, okay, that's good. And then the last
question you. . .1 saw you have over here mixed use, the middle building on the, above
the pond you have mixed use. What does mixed use mean?
MR. FRANKS: We want to put in a medical and a dental clinic -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
MR. FRANKS: --for, for, for the residents or anybody else who needs one.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, so, so, so you have that kind of use. Well is there
any thought of any kind of general facility when it comes to food and stuff like that
because I know you have a kitchen and you have a dining room area where you have
dining morn and meeting rooms, right?
MR. FRANKS: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So, hut, you know, it's walkable but I think for most
seniors to walk from here to Makawao Town is quite a long walk. If my memory serves
me right, I'm. . .and I don't know if they. . .a lot of them would like to walk from here to
there, no offense. And you can't go across the gulch because the gulch is pretty
inaccessible. So, I guess, my question is, is there any plan to put anything like that in?
MR. FRANKS: Why don't you go ahead.
MS. WARNER: We're open to putting in a small sundry shop --.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, shop, yeah.
MS. WARNER: --something so that if somebody's in a pinch and wants to a buy a loaf of bread
or a thing of toothpaste, it's there and they don't have to go far.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
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MS. WARNER: But it's...that would be pretty much community driven if -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, I, I, okay.
MS. WARNER: --people were supportive of that then we, we would provide that.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, that's why I just wanted to just answer the question
when I saw mixed use, what that mixed use meant. And then I, I think, that would
something maybe the community can decide. Okay. Thank you.
MR. FRANKS: That's a good idea. Thank you very much for that. I, I also wanted to say
something to Mr. Medeiros that I neglected to say. Maui Tomorrow, we, we spoke with
Maui Tomorrow and when this was before the Planning Commission just towards the
very end of the Planning Commission period, Maui Tomorrow evaluated a bunch. . .all,
all of the pending Upcountry projects. And it rated ours as number one as the best of all
the pending Upcountry projects.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Any further questions, Members?
MR. FRANKS: And that was Mike Foley, who was here. He still is here. So, he actually did
the analysis for, for Maui Tomorrow.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mr. Chair, just one, one short question.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: I asked this of one of the testifiers but I think you would be
the more appropriate person to ask. What kind of ownership options will be available to
people wanting to be in your project? Will it be fee simple, leasehold, rentals, or a
combination of offers?
MR. FRANKS: Well, it's, it's, it's, it is a combination. Hale Mahaolu, as you know, is all lease.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Correct.
MR. FRANKS: There'll probably be, we hope that there will be an assisted living center, which
is not really a lease, you kind of go there for as long you need to be there and hopefully
you get out. And so, that's another kind of, that's another kind of housing.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: .. .(inaudible)... on your market units.
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MR. FRANKS: With my cottages, those will probably be all for sale. That's a matter of
feasibility. We will probably have to put them on the market for sale as opposed to rent,
as fee simple.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay.
MR. FRANKS: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Thank you, Mr. Franks.
MR. FRANKS: And the, and the form of the, the form of the ownership will probably be
condominium. It relates to, you know, this is sort of. . 1 see it as a, as a community. I,
I personally lived in a townhouse before I moved here in Portland, Oregon, that was on,
there were 15 units that we built together on three and one-half acres with our own
gardens, you know, with common parking that sort of thing. And we were all in
condominiums because we also had a common center where we ate together and, you
know, with dining rooms and, and a common recreation room. We'll have something
like that here where we'll have a pool, gym, computer room, and not necessarily would
have to probably be in condominium form.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay, thank you, Mr. Franks. Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Thank you very much. Elizabeth Wertheim to be followed by
Dan Grantham.
MS. WERTHEIM: Hello, my name is Elizabeth Wertheim. Is this loud enough? Just go closer.
Only have one here. How's that? That's an interesting piece of information. Okay,
okay, okay. I'm here because a couple of weeks ago I was released from Hale Makua
after fracturing my thigh bone. And while I was there, I learned an awful lot about all
these issues that arc coming up about elders. It was very, very fascinating to me and I
have had a lot of thoughts about senior housing and I am here to endorse the South
Piihlolo Project.
And what I saw was so much of a bigger issue than one particular housing, place. In other
words, the health of our country is very, very poor. And the care and the education and
the diet and the awareness is putting about a third of our population into places like Hale
Makua with long-term diseases that could have been prevented in a different kind of
culture.
So, I'm speaking tonight to just broaden your view, hopefully, in terms of the whole
economy of Maui. People love to be here. They love to retire here and they want places
that they can be comfortable with. And I think that the project that Mr. Franks is
presenting is a, is a model that will be wonderful for Maui and will be a vision for other,
other agencies, other organizations to expand on and in the long run I think it would be a
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great, great, I guess, kind of a new kind of a, of a part of Maui that is appealing to the
people that are here. So, thank you for your time and I know these are general
statements, none of...most of the statistics have been presented to you but if you do have
any questions I'm open to them.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Members, any questions? Okay, seeing none, thank you,
Elizabeth.
MS. WERTHEIM: Thank you.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Dan Grantham to be followed by Lesley Ann Bruce.
MR. GRANTHAM: Good evening, Members. Thanks for coming to Haiku and giving us a
chance to not have to drive so far. I really agree with a lot of the people who have
spoken tonight, particularly, the ones who are focused on what is of interest to the
community as a whole, what is going to work for the long-term, what is going to benefit
our children, what kind of things are going to make our island work better. And this
process is so important and I am glad you're honoring it because so many people came
and put a lot of time into this, this work. And, I mean, they really, really worked hard as
did the Planning Department as well. And the, the kind of vision that, that went forward
it's represents already a real distillation of hopefully the best of what, you know, the
ideas we have to offer. And I, I just, just encourage that we not mess with this too much
unless it's absolutely clearly of, of clear benefit to the community and to the island and to
the kids that are going to come after us.
I, you know, couldn't help also but there's, there's a lot of things in this document I
would like to speak for but tonight when I was sitting here I couldn't help but think about
what happened to another island about our similar attitude just this week, which was a
massive earthquake. And people are in such suffering and much of it is because there
was everything. . .thc, the services are so centralized and the services are so vulnerable.
You know, I think, there was a young woman tonight that spoke about expanding
reservoirs for water. You know people. . .1 heard they don't even have water to drink
down there that they can. It's hard, let alone food.
We don't grow a lot of food here, you know. We grow crops primarily for export and it's
been pretty clear that that is not such a great economic model anymore. I just went to a
soil conference this weekend where there was world renown soil experts that came, and
two of them spoke about specifically about the water and the benefit of well just simply
taking care of the water, making sure that you have organic matter in your soil. I mean
soil here used to have 5 percent organic matter commonly now it's down to 1 percent.
The difference in that means that it only holds about one-sixth of the amount of water the
soil used to hold. So, that means that when you put water on you have to keep putting it
on because it doesn't hold it. When it rains it doesn't hold it. That. . .one of those
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experts said, you know, if this soil was restored the way it used to be you probably
wouldn't need to irrigate much at all-MR. RAATZ: Three minutes.
MR. GRANTHAM: --the sugar cane. There's a round of wonderful ideas out there. There's a
lot of visionary ideas and as long as there's good science behind it and as long as people
support them, you know, the concepts. I would encourage you to look at those new
possibilities, those new ideas, those new ways of doing, and not try to reinvent the Maui
Island Plan too much because it's, it's been a lot of work to get where it is. But thank
you for listening and, and good luck in your work.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Thank you, Dan. Members, any questions? Okay, seeing
none, thank you. Lesley Ann Bruce to be followed by Jocelyn Perreira.
MS. BRUCE: Good evening, my name is Lesley Ann Bruce. I was born during Maui's worst
earthquake. It was 6.8 on the Richter Scale and there hasn't been one like it since. I have
resided in Waikapu, Spreckelsville, sunny side Maalaea, and Hana. I'm a full-time
caregiver at present.
I wish to address the Planning Department Directed Growth map, U2, Ul rather, U I in
your notebook. I assume it's on the wall that corresponds to your notebook called
Makawao. Thank you for the larger maps at the Lahaina meeting. I appreciate these
more organized in their present manner maps but it's hard to read this scale of map. How
do I clarify the boundaries for the exact locations of Haiku seven, Haiku eight, and Haiku
nine on this scale now? I, I don't understand where those places are exactly. I do know
they aren't in Haiku. The maps need to be presented as part of this evening presentation
for your future public meetings so that they are explained and the public can understand
how they work. The format you have them in is nice and clear with the horizontal layout
in three different configurations but someone needs to precede the meeting with an
explanation of those maps so that we can actually read them at that scale. Thank you
very much.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Thank you, Lesley Ann. Members, any questions? Seeing
none, thank you. Jocelyn Perreira to be followed by Joe Caires.
MS. PERREIRA: Good evening, Council Members. I'm glad that I could he here. I just came
from the Paia Main Street Association annual meeting and they asked me to convey their
best wishes to all of you. I believe several of them will be at tomorrow's meeting. I
wanted to address a couple of issues that you have before you.
One would be in the Paia area, the Paia District area. The Paia community worked very
long and hard in many, many projects relating to that North Shore area and we're very
involved in the Paia/Haiku Community Plan. We are very concerned about the
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reestablishment of H...Hamakuapoko being removed because even as, as late as tonight
the community feels that that is what they would like to see. . .was what was put in the
Community Plan for that reestablishment of the Hamakuapoko as a family-oriented,
mixed use community that surrounds the school.
And they did express concerns not knowing enough about Kuau and the plans that A&B
has for Kuau. That was not something that was in the community plans and we did have
Grant Chun at that meeting and he was kind enough to explain it to a few of the, the
people that were there but I think not enough people know enough about that.
We did ask and confronted Grant Chun about the exchange of H'poko with the Kuau
project and he said it was never that they were not in support of the H'poko project that
A&B was willing to put in writing that it was just that they felt there wasn't enough
property on the H'poko side . . .(change tape, start 2B). . . to make it as feasible for them
as the Kuau Project. So if it's a question of them getting a few more acres to make the
wishes of the community come true to reestablish a traditional Maui community, I would
humbly request that you consider doing that.
In Haiku we are expressing continued support for what has been put forth. We do note
that it is unfortunate that a lot of the plan did not get enough detail in as much as people
would have liked because it was kind of like this is too controversial, this is too
convoluted, this is too difficult to, to try to separate, and, and start designating different
things And I think it's really important that, you know, we get a handle on having a
really good discussion relative to Haiku and perhaps that is not going to happen until we
get to the community plan. So, I would ask. . .request that you exercise caution and
flexibility in this area but to put in the teeth to reinforce grandfathered rights of people in
these areas and to understand the priority and the respect that should be afforded to long
time families who have paid their dues, their -MR. RAATZ: Three minutes.
MS. PERREIRA: --taxes and everything else. And Makawao I wanted to tell you about
Makawao, which is really important. So if somebody ask me a question maybe I can.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, thank you. Members, any questions? Member Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I'm not, I'm not necessarily wanting to help you out, but it was
mentioned that you might be making a comment or support of the, of that Franks' project.
Can you please help us?
MS. PERREIRA: I'd like to state the fact. It's not exactly right as is noted in your packet and I
explained that to Cindy. This project came before the Makawao community twice at very
well-attended public town meetings. This project as presented to you now is vastly
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different from its original conception and I would say in many ways it's very much
improved. Okay.
There are concerns that remain, which is the reason why Makawao Main Street did not
take a position at this point yet. We probably will be taking a position but one thing that
we had that was of a serious concern to us is the respect and the right of the church who
is the adjacent property owner to have the opportunity to discuss this project fully, and
not just a parishal, a parishal council member, but not even only just the Parish Council,
but the parish has to have a discussion on this because there are ramifications for church
and school and what not that does, that's not to say that it may not, it could not be
beneficial. We just haven't had that opportunity for a discussion. I did receive a call
from Mr. Ed Ferreira on behalf of the Parish Council for me to attend their meeting so
that we could have a full discussion. They had been asked to call me and to share with
them detailed information and we will be having that discussion.
I, I do think that Mr. Franks and Ms. Warner has gone a long way to try to work with us
to try to work out the kinks of this project that is not say that some kinks don't still
remain. There are concerns about when the church has events and the noise of the events
so on and so forth.
There's also the concerns of the people in the town and how they get up to the
development that they're not coming through the church grounds, the school grounds, so
on and so forth. One of the things.. .I mean we had list for Mr. Franks, Makawao Main
Street Association had, and I know they going come to the meeting tomorrow but. And I
am. . .they probably bring you the list of things that they had asked for not the least of
which was a sidewalk that went from Piiholo down through the, down the cemetery
Piiholo Road, and across Makawao Avenue to connect up with the existing, sidewalk for
safety reasons obviously.
We are also trying to contact Anna Tam who is the property owner of the gulch and
nearly adjacent. She was an ardent member of Makawao Main Street Association and we
know she would like to talk to us, because we'd like to explore the possibilities about her
property and what might be possible relative to what's possible with her property, which
was in discussion and negotiations at some point in the past about senior possibilities or
how this project can complement or if they have to purchase something from them, you
know, what I mean. There are kinks yet to work out and we are working with them in
trying to see that we can try to get a project that will be embraced by the community.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much that helps us a lot.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, thank you. Members, any other questions? Okay.
MS. PERREIRA: Thank you, sir.
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CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Seeing none, thank you, Jocelyn. Joe Caires.
MR. CAIRES: Good evening, Council and Members. My name is Joe Caires. I wasn't going to
come and speak tonight but when I got. . .1 was very impressed with the project. I can
see that came about tonight for this Piiholo Project.
So, I'm really wanted to say something about it. But before I say anything I was just
concerned with the Planning Department or so they could answer me. For what reason
does. . .is there a combination of Paia and Haiku projections going on together when for,
for what reason? I mean, is it the same as Wailea and Kihei? Maalaea? Or is it Kapalua
and Lahaina? You know, a combination. The architectural and the lifestyle of the people
are very, very different although we live on the same island. But I'm just sharing with
you when it comes down to the designs or so whatever needs in Paia, which is like sea
level very.. .a lot of the people that love to live in and hang around in Paia love the heat,
love the sun. Now when you come to Haiku is a coolness atmosphere, open, open area.
So, I would think that whoever is designing this, which I do not even know who the
committee is. . .everything I hear is Main Street, Main Street. But who? If these people
are looking at it for the betterment of the community in Haiku, the people who live there,
I solely back them up. Paia same thing, you know, I would think that maybe in Haiku if
they would have some development or projects to be put up maybe more insulation
because of the coldness but, you know, I just was confused when I seen this too.
Now what I was going to say and speak on behalf of this, this site for this senior housing
that they have over on Piiholo Road. I must say I'm very, very impressed. You know
long time and for many years being in the communities I always try to say projects will
go right, right through if it's followed according to the code from the County and you
make it as a finished product as an example. And this I am impressed by these people
tonight that I never met them but for at least a dozen times I've been roaming through
their property because trying to assist somebody herding cattle that's on, on the ranch
itself. And we stop and think because some of the guys told us some projects that was
going to be happening here. But tonight I see for a fact that it's defined for the human
eye to see how something is to be done and planned, you know. So, I'm very, very
impressed that if there's other projects and we need some other senior homes on Maui
elsewhere, probably in Hana or Kula or some place, but if they could follow something
like this that they have open atmosphere and maybe go do some organic farming, or
something. I strongly back this people up and I'd like to continue backing them up as far
it's done what they say on the project and it is and it always will be an example. I thank
you very much.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Thank you. Members, questions? Okay, seeing none. The,
the Chair's come to an end of those people who have signed up for testimony this
evening. Is there anyone here that has not signed up that would like to give testimony
before the Committee? Okay, seeing none, then, then we are at the end of our public
hearing tonight on the, the Maui Island Plan. At this time then the, the Chair would like
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to take a brief recess and what we're going to do is allow the Department to make a
presentation on this and Mr. Caires this is going to be the Paia/Haiku area so, so you may
want to stay around to understand a little bit more about why. But about a three minute
recess.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Close, close testimony?
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Oh, I'm sorry. Members, without any objections, the Chair
would like to close public testimony.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, thank you.

...END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY.. .
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: At this time, let's take a, a three-minute recess and we will
reconvene with the Planning Department. . .(gavel). . .

RECESS:

7:49 p.m.

RECONVENE: 7:59 p.m.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: . . .(gavel). . . Okay, the Planning Committee will reconvene.
At this time the Chair is going to turn the mic over to Mr. Dave Michaelson. He will be
giving you an overview from the Planning Department on this Paia/Haiku planning area.
Go ahead, Mr. Michaelson.
MR. MICHAELSON: Thank you very much, Sol. First of all, thank you so much for coming.
My name is Dave Michaelson. I live in Haiku so it's heartening to hear all my neighbors
sort of share their perspective on this plan. Now 1 have. ..I got to be honest I have
standing bet with Councilman Nishiki that I can do.. .1 can summarize five years of very
hard work in ten minutes. . . .(cheering from audience). . . So, so I'm going to pull that
off.
First of all, you've heard this all night long. This idea that this plan should be based on
not what's best for us and our generation, the future generations. And when you read the
plan I think you'll see that over and over and over and I think we've done a really good
job.
We had some guiding principles when we started out. First of all that the stakes are very
high. We live in the most beautiful place in the world and I don't take that lightly. I've
lived in some very beautiful places in my career. So, we were bold. We based it on, on
best practice. And by best practice we looked at plans all over the Hawaiian islands, all
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over the country, and some places internationally, and saw what worked and what didn't.
And then we, we applied our professional judgment and I think we've also done a pretty
good job at that.
When you read this plan this is a litmus test that you should be using to decide how good
a job GPAC did, the Planning Commission did, staff has done, and ultimately how the
plan will get implemented. First of all, it's very comprehensive. We've spent a lot of
time making sure that it's internally consistent, that we haven't built in road blocks alomz,
the way. That the policies are clear; they're specific; they can be implemented; they're
fiscally responsible, and finally that it respect what was a very, very, very long process
with an incredible amount of public involvement.
The Directed Growth Strategy is probably the most important part of the plan and that's
what we've all talked about tonight with these maps and the boundaries and what they
mean. And this is the first time Maui County has every done this, alright. No time have
we ever done it at this level at an island scale independent of what we've done at the
community plan level in the past and this will build on that process.
This is how it's organized. I won't walk you through this. This is a very traditional way
of building a plan. There're chapters and they deal with all the issues that I think we've
all talked about tonight and they were built on the public process very early that started in
'95 where we engaged in the community in terms of what was important and how we
dealt, deal with it.
Each element is organized the same way. You heard reference to the consolidated Maui
Island Plan, that's what this is all based on. They have background information, which is
where we've been, where we are, where we should go. It has challenges and
opportunities and I'll describe the ones that came out of the Paia/Haiku work. It has
goals, objectives, policies. It has action plans, which directs my staff in particular to do a
lot of homework to make sure this thing actually does not end up on a bookshelf.
And finally, there are the maps. There, there are two kinds of maps in the document and
this is a really important distinction. There are background mapping, which has existing
environmental conditions, existing utilities, existing land uses, threatened and endangered
species, all the kind of typical background data that you would want to build a foundation
for those maps that are on the back of the wall. Then there's policy maps, true policy
maps. These will be used by the Planning Commission, by the Council to make
decisions. This is an example of one map. It's a, it's a watershed protection strategy.
It's in the document, take a look at it. No one else has ever done it in the Hawaiian
islands and this also. . .wc also have a transit corridor map. We have some environmental
policy maps. They're all in the document but these maps have a lot more significance
then the background mapping and they're very easy to ascertain which is which.
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There are two documents that are out there. The first is the first one that posted. . .was
posted on the web. It was based on the legislative requirement for the, the process that
was referenced in the legislation that the, the Chairmen referenced. That was a
compilation of the initial Department recommendations, the GPAC recommendations, the
Planning Commission recommendations, and finally the Department's recommendations.
The second document represents the narrative and that's the narrative, the background
data, the background mapping, all the policies and all the maps, and that's the document
that Council will be working off or the Commission will be working off of over the next
six to eight months.
First of all the Directed Growth Strategy that is a very big departure for the way, way
does Maui does land use planning. It's going to help. It's going to make it more
predictable. We're going to understand what kind of landscape we're going to see. It
also has a lot about small towns and rural character. That's very pertinent to Paia and
Haiku as well as tomorrow night when we talk about Makawao, Pukalani, and Kula.
Obviously, the watershed and coastal resources were an issue that came up over and over
and over in the public process and I think we have some very bold policy approaches that
hopefully will protect those resources.
And finally, there's a set of transit corridors. Small difference between the GPAC
recommendations and the Department recommendations, for the most part they're pretty
consistent.
These are the. . .some principles. I won't walk you through each and every one of these
but these were six themes that came out of every public meeting we held, every charrette
we held, Focus Maui Nui. I think, I think the first one is the one that's most important to
me, the idea of our lifestyle and our culture. Alright, it's different than anywhere else in
the world. I think that section of the document it's my personal favorite.
There's also a regional theme. This is an Island Plan, right. It's settinc, the foundation
for community plans. So, it's regional in focus and some common things came out
talking about protecting East Maui, for example, limiting development in North West
Maui, protecting our agricultural resources. The directed growth is a foundation for the
plan in every element it's, it's referenced.
,

And finally as these urban areas grow. We keep hearing keep country, country, right?
Well if you're going to keep country, country, you got to keep urban, urban. And the
urban should be livable. So, there's a lot of sort of new urbanizism concepts, neo
traditional land use planning, those sorts of things. And I think they are articulated. If
you're not familiar with those concepts they're articulated pretty well.
This is sort of a historical profile of, of Paia. One thing interesting about Paia is there
was always a Lower Paia and an Upper Paia. And those are sort of disintegrated over
time because of economic forces. Well you can watch. . .look for yourself. Go ahead
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and take a look at Paia. This is 1933, alright. This is '55, this is '78, this is 2004. So, it's
suddenly the focus is sort of return to Lower Paia and the plan now respects that there's
nothing wrong with Upper Paia reestablishment.
These are a couple of challenges that came out of the work that we did in Paia. It came
out of other, other public processes that. . .there's been a prolif...proliferation of low
density subdivisions, particularly in Haiku that's really compromised a lot of what makes
Haiku. It's threatened some of the existing ag production just because of the
intensification of uses. It stresses infrastructure. It's really an inefficient land use
pattern. And finally that it tends to favor the offshore market to a certain extent just
because how many people can buy a five acre lot, lot in Haiku making what the standard
wages are on the island of Maui.
So then the next question became well how do we deal with that? And there's, there are
two concepts that, that run through the plan. First is to protect and embrace the nature of
North Shore. It's like no other place on Maui in my mind. And also that we have to
provide future housing opportunities that are close to existing resources, right. Close to
services, close to schools, parks, shopping. I'm not going to run you through this
whole...this is the methodology that we used. It's in the plan. You can find it. But it's
essentially three steps took place. One was a comprehensive mapping of environmental
resources, agricultural resources, job/housing relationships and infrastructure. Then we
did a socio economic forecast that gave us a sense of how much growth we're going to
have to accommodate to 2030. We looked at what was already entitled, right. You could
pull a building permit tomorrow and what was left over is what we had to accommodate
for future growth and that's what's reflected on the Growth Strategy map.
There's four kinds of boundaries. I'll take you through these very briefly. One are urban
boundaries, right, Wailuku, Kahului, Kihei, Lahaina, those are all urban areas. Pukalani
is also an urban area. There are country towns. I'm almost done. There are country
towns that include Makawao, Paia, Haiku Cannery. I think that--and Hana--right,
different kinds of places suggest different kind of land use patterns. There are rural
residential patterns. Hana is a, Hana has many of them. Kula has many of them. Haiku,
you'll see the polygons. They, they essentially represent the existing CP designations for
rural . . .(inaudible). . . There are rural service centers, which are unique to Maui.
They're a little difficult to deal with from a planning stand point, Keokea, Waikoa is
good examples. Haiku Cannery, in and around Haiku Cannery, and we have a whole set
of policies that, that directly deal with just that kind of land use pattern.
We're setting the stage for the community plans and you heard a little bit about that
tonight. Don't dive in to community planning at an island planning level and I think
we've done a pretty respectable job of doing that.
There's really only one growth area in Paia that's been identified and it's this area right
here, here's, here's Lower Paia, Baldwin. It's pretty consistent with prior community
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plan efforts for the most part and then we've shown some expansion up in all of this area,
actually I wish we had a pointer. The Paia mauka that's consistent with just about every
prior CP planning effort that I've seen from Paia. So, it's not a biL, gear shift from what's
done in the past.
Finally, there's. . .we heard a little bit about the North Shore preservation corridor, the
North Shore bikeway plans. Both really good planning efforts, have not really been
implemented. They're referenced in the plan. When you redirected growth you can get
some specifics about each...what each of those arc but we're trying to sort of reestablish
the ground work for those actually being implemented for North Shore and I think that
has pretty widespread support. How did I do?
. . .(laughter and clapping).. .
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: I have a good pointer but I couldn't figure it out.
. . .(laughter). . .
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, thank you, Mr. Michaelson. Members...
MR. CAIRES (SPOKE FROM THE AUDIENCE): Is there any point that we could ask
questions of.. .(inaudible)..
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: I, I would say, Mr. Calves, we're in a. . . on a public meeting
process and I'm going to follow the rules of our presentation. The Members will have an
opportunity to ask the Department questions if there are any based on his presentation for
this community here. But please take the time to meet him right after the meeting is
adjourned. You'll be. . .ycah, okay. So, Members, at this point, are there any questions
of the Department in their presentation? Okay, seeing none, then we. . .the Chair would
recommend that we defer this item. Any objections?
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS. (Excused: JJ)
ACTION: DEFER PENDING FURTHER DISCUSSION.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Before we adjourn tonight's meeting, 1 would like to
just inform you that we will be continuing tomorrow evening in the Pukalani at the
Mayor Tavares Community Center beginning at six o'clock tomorrow evening. And then
if you have your calendar, please mark January 25' where the Committee will be (2,oing,
to Hana and making our presentation at Helene Hall. There's the. . .I'm sorry, let me, let
me correct that, January 28` h . We started out with wrong dates anyway, yeah. Okay. Let
me. . .we're going to be, let me try this again, okay. Tomorrow evening, we're going to
be at Pukalani at the Tavares Community Center at six. Our meeting is followed in the
Kihei Community Center on Monday, January 25 th , and then we will be at Hana's Helene
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Hall on Thursday, January 28` 11 , and then all of our meetings will be starting at
six o'clock. So, if you are...would like to join us at those other sites then please do.
As I said earlier, we're not taking.. .we're not going to be doing any decision making in
these processes, that we'll be going to just take input from the communities. When we
make those decisions and schedules we will be posting them so that you will know when
we will be deliberating all of these elements within the community plan and then at
which time we will be taking formal testimonies and the deliberation of the Council will
be coming to some decisions along the way. So, so that would probably be following the
Council Budget's time frame. So, we'll be looking at that some time in June or July,
okay. So, just so you're clear on what we are currently doing with this community
planning process. And with that then seeing no other business before this Committee
then tonight's meeting will be adjourned. And I want to thank you for joining us here.
Okay. . . .(gavel). . .

ADJOURN: 8:12

p.m.

APPROVED:

SOL P. KAHO'OHALANALA, Chair
Planning Committee
pc:min:1001 19

Transcribed by: Delfey Fernandez
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